
Peshastin Community Council

Minutes of regular meeting June 12, 2019

Peshastin Memorial Hall


Council members present: Patricia Ortiz, Cheryl Parsley, Lacey Price, Leticia Vizcaino, Stan 
Winters


Council members absent, excused: Steve Keene, Doug Clarke


The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Secretary Patricia Ortiz, in the absence of 
chair and vice-chair.


Minutes of meeting May 9,  2019 were read and approved.


Treasurer’s report:  bank balance $1251.32, with outstanding check for $50 to Randy Milne to 
reimburse for copy ink used for pet parade flyers.  


Peshastin Water District:    No report at this time.


Kids and Pets Parade:  

   The general consensus is that the parade was successful, and terminating at the library was 
a positive move.   It was suggested this be continued in the future.  Cheryl made contact with 
the Sheriff’s department, although there was no Sheriff presence at the parade.  For future 
reference, she was told there is a deputy in charge of special events, currently Scott, who can 
be reached at 663-9911.

   A donation of $100 to the Cascade Kodiak Band Boosters was proposed and unanimously 
approved.


Annual Ice Cream Social:  

   Planned by the library board, this event is scheduled for Saturday July 27.


Peshastin UGA survey:

   Lacey reports receipt of 19 responses from the Peshastin area, 5 responses from out of the 
area, and 2 that are ambiguous (listed same address, one self-identified as Peshastin resident, 
the other as Snohomish resident).  There are some points of general agreement, for instance all 
seem concerned about enforcement of rules.

   Stan briefly reported on the meeting held June 4, 2019 from 3 to 5 p.m., of the County 
Commissioners as they begin the process of crafting county rules regarding nightly rentals.  It 
promises to be a lengthy process; no public testimony was heard as this meeting was 
informational only, but Commissioners state there will be opportunity in the future for public 
comment.

   Stan volunteered to join the committee of Lacey and Tricia to continue reviewing the 
Peshastin UGA document for update, with a focus on definitions used in the document.


Upper Valley Parks and Recreation:  

   Lacey reported the Leavenworth pool is open; there is no longer a diving board for safety 
reasons and there is a plan to budget for a slide in the future.  There has been early stage 
discussion about a general recreation center in Leavenworth, or at least in the UVPR region.


Run Peshastin:  

Stan described running programs in other communities, and proposes a trial in Peshastin, as a 
means for exercise and engaging with neighbors.  He will post a sign up sheet, initially for 
Tuesdays at the Cascade track from 4 to 8 p.m.  Anyone is welcome to come walking or 



running at the track during those times and may sign the book on each date attended.  All 
participants who accumulate 10 visits are eligible for a Run Peshastin T-shirt, which will be 
funded by the Community Council.  There was unanimous agreement for a trial run.


The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday July 10, 2019 at 7 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,


Patricia Ortiz, Secretary


